Group 6 EH&S Meeting 

CMU 046

February 20, 2008 3:00
Minutes by Robert Blum
Present:  Robert Blum, Tracy Harvey, Sherri Huber, Larry Sommers, Beverly Wessel, Doug Will.  Alex Peck (EH&S Rep)

I.
Called to order 3:02 by Tracy Harvey
II.
The appointed/elected status of two of our committee members was clarified: 

· Robert Blum is an appointed member for the Dean.

· Larry Sommers is an appointed member for his Union.
IIIa.
The manner of rotation of duty of the meeting recorder was discussed and refined.  The “usual” order of rotation is:  Sherri Huber; Robert Blum; Doug Will; Ron Maxwell; Beverly Wessel; Tracy Harvey; then Larry Sommers. If anyone is not present when it is their turn, they will be “skipped” and can pick up a turn the following month.
IIIb.
It is desirable that each unit of the college have a committee member as a primary contact for EH&S matters.  The manner of making those assignments for the next two years was discussed.  At our next meeting we shall divide the approximately 60 units by mutual agreement.
IV.
The posting requirements for our EH&S Committee Meeting minutes was reviewed.  These minutes are to be posted on each unit’s safety bulletin board, and forwarded to the Dean.  They may also be emailed to unit employees and we will explore the possibility of posting them on the administrative areas of college and departmental websites. 

V.
General requirements for the Department Health and Safety plan were reviewed.  Each department is required to have a Health and Safety plan. Attached to and referred to in the Health and Safety Plan is the Emergency Evacuation and Operations Plan (EEOP). The purpose of the EEOP is to establish procedures and duties, to promote planning, and to establish training for  staff for fire, earthquake, bomb threats, chemical spill, and other emergency evacuations as required by Chapter 4 of the Seattle Fire Code, the Washington Administrative Code (WAC 296-24-567), and the UW Emergency Response Management Plan.  The following is a list of some of the elements contained in the plan: evacuation procedures; evacuation assembly point (EAP); and, classroom and teaching laboratories emergency procedures for faculty, lecturers, and teaching assistants.  
 We discussed the following points:

 1. Departments in the same building can share the same EEOP plan but need their own Health and Safety Plan.  
 2. Departments whose faculty teach or have offices in other buildings need to address this in the Health and Safety Plan by saying that their faculty will become familiar with the emergency operations procedures of the building where they are located.  They can do this by reviewing the building evacuation route signs that are posted in most campus buildings which identify evacuation routes, fire pull stations, and fire extinguishers, ADA accessibility locations, stairwells, elevators, and evacuation assembly points (EAP). They could also contact the building coordinator for emergency and evacuation information. 
 3.  The importance of the Evacuation Assembly Point:   Building occupants are required to meet at the EAP after an evacuation so that they may be accounted for by the evacuation director.  The occupant would also share any pertinent information regarding the state of the building or its occupants.  Information such as: did all of the students make it out of their classroom; or, did they note any damage in the building as they were leaving, water leaks, smoke etc.   This information would than be sent via a runner to the Emergency Operations Center.   The runner would than return to the EAP with any pertinent information from the Emergency Operations Center.  Some departments have two way radios.  In that case, the info could be sent via the radio.  But it is critical that all occupants go to the EAP following an emergency. 
 4. Faculty or teaching assistants located in other buildings should report accidents or incidents to their own supervisor or safety coordinator.
VI.
Minutes for the Campus Wide EH&S Committee Meeting of February 13 were not yet available.  As it is unlikely that those minutes will ever be available in a time frame appropriate for our meeting, the attendees from our committee will report verbally on matters of interest.  These reports will continue to be an item on our agenda.  Of particular note from the February meeting was discussion of the requirement for universal asbestos training.
IV.
The meeting was adjourned at 4:02pm.  Our next meeting is scheduled for March 19, 2008 in CMU 046.
